
From: Nolan-Abrahamian, Rafi <rafi@gov.sc.gov>
To: Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 6/24/2014 11:21:06 AM
Subject: RE:

Here are some of the topics that came up in the first meeting last year: 
 

Governor’s questions: 
 
Rural teacher recruitment and retention
 
Changes in higher education that could improve teacher preparation
 

Deans’ comments: 
 
•	Cross-school partnerships, focusing on collaboration between school leaders
 
•	Coordinated state governance (P-20, K-20, unified early childhood) 
 
•	School-community collaboration (parent engagement, wraparound services) 
 
•	Teacher preparation: teacher internships, university-district partnerships
 
•	Teacher retention: impact of school leadership 
 
•	Pre-K access/quality
 
•	Funding reforms 
 

-----Original Message-----
 
From: Soura, Christian 
 
Sent: Tuesday, June 24, 2014 2:17 AM
 
To: Nolan-Abrahamian, Rafi
 
Subject: RE: 
 

I'll play with it more in the morning.
 

CLS
 

Christian L. Soura
 
Deputy Chief of Staff
 

(803) 543-0792
 
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
________________________________________
 
From: Nolan-Abrahamian, Rafi
 
Sent: Monday, June 23, 2014 4:37 PM
 
To: Soura, Christian
 
Subject:
 

Here’s an updated version of what I put together before that’s actually formatted/edited.
 

mailto:Nolan-Abrahamian,%20Rafi%20%3Crafi@gov.sc.gov%3E
mailto:ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

